M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

RANDY POE, SUPERINTENDENT



BONNIE RICKERT, CHAIRPERSON



BOARD MEMBERS

FROM:          KATHLEEN G. REUTMAN

DATE:
SEPTEMBER 4, 2018

RE:                 MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN THE FAMILY NURTURING CENTER AND THE BOONE COUNTY SCHOOLS

The Family Nurturing Center’s ANCHOR group (Addressing Needs, Creating Hope, and Optimizing Relationships) is a free, 8-12 week group offered during or after school hours based on the school’s needs. ANCHOR is a psycho-educational group for children with a history of trauma (including child abuse such as physical, sexual, emotional/neglect, witness to domestic violence or other traumatic experiences).  The group of 10-12 children meets once/twice a week during or after school.  It addresses feelings, relaxation skills/coping skills, what trauma is, safety, and self-esteem and promotes inclusion, confidentiality, and optimism for the future. Parental consent is required prior to student participation.

                          During the 2017-2018 school year, Family Nurturing Center provided 9 ANCHOR groups and served 83 children in 5 different Boone County Schools! They are excited to continue this partnership with the Boone County Schools and hope to reach more children during the upcoming school year. The goal is to continue to work with Boone County Schools during the 2018-2019 school year and provide a minimum of 6 school based ANCHOR groups.
I have attached a copy of the Memorandum of Understanding for your reference.


I recommend the board approve Memorandum of Understanding with the Family Nurturing Center, as presented.
